BOLTON NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION January 12, 2009 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM in the Bolton Primary School Cafetorium.

Local Author Cornelia Seigneur announced the coming release of her book "Images of America West Linn" and invited us to the West Linn Library celebration on Jan.26 at 6-7:30 P.M.

ODOT representative Judy Shioshi, Community Affairs and Rick Keene Project Manager of the approaching rehab of the Oregon City-West Linn Bridge came to update us on the project. Some changes include the fact that the bridge will be closed for about 18 months and that provisions for pedestrian and bike traffic can not be made on the bridge. Shuttles and rerouting Tri-Met over I-205 will be worked out to provide for all transportation.

The minutes of the November meeting were approved as printed.

Glen Friedman, Chairman of the West Linn Sustainability Advisory Board brought a hand-out for each of us regarding the workings of this group—it's beginnings, accomplishments so far and goals for 2009. He also answered questions and solicited suggestions for future projects.

Roger Shepherd reported that next years street dance will again be in Willamette as a kick-off for the Old Time Fair. We will wait for our turn another year. He also mentioned that May 16 will be "Take Care of West Linn Day" and suggested some ways me might participate in this celebration of Oregon's Sesquicentennial year. Bolton Day plans continue for July 11 and there is need for \$200. to complete payment for signing for our trails. We voted to donate this amount to the Trails group.

Sandy Carter noted that we need to mark our calendars for Lock Fest on September 19.

Submitted by Sally McLarty, Pres.
21 people signed in
NEXT MEETING February 9, 2009 (because of President's Day)